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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT NAME:  CURALEAF NEWBURGH 
PROJECT NO.:   2021-34 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 8, BLOCK 5, LOT 19  
REVIEW DATE:   10 DECEMBER 2021 
MEETING DATE:  16 DECEMBER 2021 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: DARREN DOCE  
 

1. The existing site has insufficient front yard setback, 60 feet required where 53.8 exists.  Lot surface 
coverage is exceeded on the site, 85% permitted where 95.4% is identified. 

 
2. A City of Newburgh Flow Acceptance Letter is required for the increased flow from the property. 

 
3. NYSDOT is an involved agency, as project fronts on State Highway Route 32. 

 
4. A note on the plans identifies that the site may also share nine(9) adjacent parking spots.  This 

should be further clarified. 
 

5. Orange County Planning submission is required. 
 

6. Adjoiner Notices will be required. 
 

7. Dominic Cordisco’s comments regarding SEQRA for commercial buildings less than 4,000 square 
feet should be received.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
MHE Engineering, D.P.C. 
 

 
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/kbw 
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November 29, 2021 
 
 
 
John P. Ewasutyn, Chairman 
Town of Newburgh Planning Board 
21 Hudson Valley Professional Plaza 
Newburgh, NY 12550 
 
RE:  Site Plan for Curaleaf Newburgh 
        8 North Plank Road (NYS Route 32) 
        Section 80 Block 5 Lots 19 
        Application No. 21-34 
 
Dear Mr. Ewasutyn: 
 
 Enclosed are 12 sets of the above referenced site plan, application, short form EAF and 
the required fees. PDF copies have been sent to Dominic Cordisco and Ken Wersted.  Pat Hines 
was given a hard copy as well as a PDF.  The applicant is requesting to be placed on the next 
available planning board agenda.  
 
 The site is a 0.45+/- acre parcel located on the northerly side of North Plank Road (NYS 
Route 32) between the Alexis Diner and Burger King.  The parcel contains  an existing medical 
marijuana dispensary. The applicant is proposing a 1727 square foot addition to the existing 
building. Some re-striping of the existing parking area is proposed. 
 

The parcel is located in the B (business) zone. The existing building does not conform to 
the required front yard setback.  This existing non-conformity will not be increased. The proposed 
building addition will conform to all the yard setback requirements. Additionally, the existing site 
exceeds the maximum lot surface coverage requirement.  The proposed addition will replace 
existing impervious areas.  Therefore, the lot surface coverage will not increase.  

 
The site has access to North Plank Road through two existing drives.  These drives will 

remain. The existing building is connected to municipal sewer and water.  Stormwater runoff 
flows toward North Plank Road (NYS Rte. 32) and is collected by the stormwater drainage 
system located within the NYS right-of-way.  There will not be an increase in impervious area or 
stormwater runoff.  
 
  If any further explanation is required, please feel free to contact me. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
Darren C. Doce, PE 
 
cc Dominic Cordisco, Planning Board Attorney 
     Patrick Hines, McGoey, Hauser &Edsall, Planning Board Engineer 
     Ken Wersted, Planning Board Traffic Consultant  








